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_____________________________________________________________________________
Emergency Management Apprenticeship Committee Meeting Minutes
Friday, November 17, 2017 10:00 a.m. - Noon
Frederick Community College, 7932 Opossumtown Pike, Frederick, Maryland 21702
____________________________________________________________________________________
Present:

Mike Beck

Susan Blankenship

Steve Carter

Kathleen Dayton


Kathy Francis

David Hammel

Mark Hubbard

Don Lumpkins


Rich McClellan

Jeffrey Smith 

Candy Turano

I. Welcome and Introductions
· Steve Carter and Kathy Francis welcomed all Committee members. Committee members introduced themselves.

II. Review of the Duties of the Apprenticeship Committee
· The duties of the Committee were reviewed, and the Committee authorized the MACEM to serve as the Secretary of the Committee and transact the operational business of the program.
III. Review of Draft Application
· The work processes were reviewed. The benchmark was DLLR standards. Doc Lumpkins suggested that OPM 0089 be checked. Mark Hubbard responded that 0089 was checked.

· The related instruction was reviewed. Doc Lumpkins informed the Committee that for those receiving federal funds, there is revised training guidance. The MACEM will research this revised guidance. Doc Lumpkins asked if we are to assume that the likely apprentice has no degree. This was discussed, and the consensus was that those are minimum qualifications.

· The wage progression schedule was reviewed. Jeff Smith advised the MACEM to remove the salary ranges in the percentile levels. The MACEM agreed.

· The apprentice selection procedures were reviewed. Doc Lumpkins asked how this procedure ties in with the state system. After discussion, it was decided that an FAQ document would be helpful. The MACEM will work on this.

· The workforce analysis section was reviewed. The Committee approved this section.
IV. Employer Recruitment Process
V. Apprentice Recruitment Process
· Employer and apprentice recruitment was discussed. The consensus was to use our networks to find employers and apprentices. Some employers and apprentices have already been identified. The MACEM will start full recruitment for employers and apprentices beginning in December 2017.
VI. Identify and Leverage Outreach Resources
· Rich McClellan asked the Committee members to reach out. Doc Lumpkins suggested that we reach out to the volunteer fire departments. All agreed. Steve Carter advised that a poster would be the best choice to use to reach out to the fire departments. The MACEM will work on this.
VII. Conclusion
· Doc Lumpkins requested a resource area for all materials (application, marketing, etc.). Steve Carter replied that there will eventually be a new resource area on apprenticeships on the MACEM website. In the meantime, the MACEM will distribute these requested items using e-mail.
· Mike Beck had some questions/suggestions regarding the terminology in the Standards of Apprenticeship packet for the Council. His concerns involved the language used in the EEO statements. Jeff Smith stated that the language could be changed. The MACEM will research this and make the necessary changes.

VIII. Adjournment
· Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
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